TOWN OF SULLIVAN
PARK BOARD Agenda
DATE: May 22, 2017
Members present: Kim Guignard, Wayne Horning, Mark Davies, Dave Albee, Renee Rudd, Julie LaFave
Board Liaison: John B

Kim Guignard opened the meeting at 5:59 pm
I. SECRETARY’S REPORT
March Minutes were passed out and reviewed. No changes noted. Motion to accept as presented made by Wayne and seconded by Mark. All were in favour. 
II. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA
· Archery Grant and training has been completed. The department received close to $5000 in archery equipment. We anticipate beginning programs in Chapman park in the fall. 
III. OLD BUSINESS
· Beaver Dam update – After a few visits out to Chapman South, the beaver dam is approximately 10 acres wide. The dam is creating some flooding in the yards of adjacent homeowners. Julie is working closely with the DEC to come up with the best options to minimize any issues when clearing the dam and to stay in compliance since the area is a designated wetland.  
· Pond update – Madison County Soil and Water is still working with Julie to come up with options for the other half of the pond. 
IV. NEW BUSINESS
· Trees in the front of Chapman Park. The trees lining the front of Chapman Park were planted incorrectly with a “mulch tornado” and the trees are all going to die. Julie has consulted with a SUNY Morrisville professor in Landscape Architect who has confirmed this. There is no saving the trees for their eventual decline. The deparment will be working with the highway department to complete the work internally. Once all the trees are removed, we can look at starting a memorial tree program to bring some trees back into the park. 
· Upcoming projects – Julie reviewed projects that will be coming to the parks, thanks to the assistance of the Town Board. Parking lots will be repaved, the road into Chapman will be widened and the stream renovation project will be completed. 
· SCC funded project ideas – SCC would like to donate some money into the parks. They have requested possible projects from the Park Board. Ideas discussed were: walkway around Chapman, playground improvements, a shed near the Chapman West soccer fields and an additional 9 holes added to the disc golf course in Sullivan Park. 
Motion was made to adjourn meeting at 6:32 pm by Wayne and seconded by Renee. All were in favour. 

